

An executive board meeting of United Methodist Women was called to order at 1:15 p.m. on Wednesday, February 18, 1990 in the Bradshaw Room. President Ann Marie Langford was in the chair. "Prayer" was the subject of her brief devotional.

Minutes of the January 25, 1990 executive board meeting were read and approved as corrected.

The budget for 1989 was reviewed and the proposed budget for 1990 was discussed. It was recommended that the 1990 budget include the following additions: \$350 for Methodist Retirement Home projects, \$100 luncheon subsidy for Circles needing monetary assistance in providing UMW luncheons, and \$350 for contingency fund. The 1990 budget proposal will be presented at the general meeting on March 5, 1990. (See attached copy). To date, pledges in the amount of \$3748 have been recorded. Cash on hand totals \$6453.46. A total of \$676.56, including \$216.49 from Methodist Retirement Home Circle, has been collected for "Call to Prayer".

Betty Craig will have several sign-up sheets available at the general meeting on March 5, soliciting assistance in preparation and serving the Voluntary Services Bureau annual luncheon on April 25.

Hilda Coble reported the collection of seven blankets for Church World Service. Several Circles have agreed to provide items for health and school kits.

Mildred Teer moved that we send \$100 to the United Methodist Womens Assembly offering for "Witness for Children". The motion was seconded and passed.

Betty Craig discussed the purchase of a new bulletin board for the Bradshaw Room. She will check further with Brame Specialty Company regarding price.

It was suggested that members bring a favorite recipe, recorded on a 3 x 5 card, to the April general meeting. These will be collected and presented to Linda Carson. It was also suggested that each Circle give a voluntary monetary contribution toward the purchase of an appropriate wedding gift for Linda. Melissa Carson will be consulted prior to purchase.

Lucille Cranford reported that Lucy Starr Hayes, a new church member, has joined Circle Nine. New member Susan Grubbs attended Wesley Women recently.

Circle Eight carried twenty-one boxes of cookies to shut-ins and provided nine boxes to Ann Stallings for delivery during her visitations.

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m. Twenty members were present.

Beulah Ketta
Beulah Latta
Secretary

The bridget for 1988 was reviewed and the proposed bridget for 1990 was discussed.

To we recombined that the 1990 bridget include the following additions: 1990 modern and the proposed at the proving the proposed will be presented at the governling was from abladia. The 1990 bridget proposed will be presented at the governling save been recombed. Included out the proposed will be presented at the governling save been recombed. The 1990 bridget including save been recombed. The 1990 bridget bridget includes at the governling save been recombed. The 1990 bridget bridget including save been recombed. The 1990 bridget includes the save of the govern.

the district thread the produce of a new Vollagia Check the Hard to each the price.

Office of the teneral that they bear layer, have

edjourned at 2:30 p.m.

Secretary Labba